RANSOM COUNTY

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS

SEPTEMBER 18, 2001

Chairman Torbenson called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.  All members were in attendance.

Deb Fadness, Wendy Jacobson, Marlys Sagvold and Marcey Thompson met with the Board to discuss the proposed cafeteria plan.  The proposal is for a $75.00 cafeteria plan, pro-rated for the part time employees.  They questioned why the Commission felt they should pro-rate this benefit.  The Board indicated that this was meant as an enhancement to a benefit package and that vacation and sick time have always been pro-rated for the part time employees. More discussion was had.  The Board thanked the group for their time and said they would take it under advisement.

Minutes of the regular board meeting on September 4th and the budget meetings on September 6th & 11th were discussed.  Kevin Bishop motioned to approve all minutes and Steve Dick seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Bills and payroll were discussed.  Susan Froemke’s registration for the North Dakota Association of Counties convention was questioned as to which fund it should be paid out of.  It will come out of the County Recorder’s travel fund.  The bill from Mark’s Sand & Gravel was discussed and it was felt this should come out of the asphalt fund within Road & Bridge.  With those changes in place, Jon Wiltse made a motion to approve both bills and payroll and Kevin Bishop seconded the motion, which carried.

Randy Gallagher met with the Board to discuss the renovation project.  He indicated that 3 more smoke alarms were needed for the elevator, which weren’t in the original plan and this will be around $800.  The cost of ceiling fans for the Sheriff’s office and an additional light in the lower level bathroom were discussed.  The Board felt that the prices on those two items were too high.  The cost of hard-wiring the west entrance door would be about $109 and it was decided to go ahead with this.  Randy reported to the Board that the concrete work was supposed to have started last week and they’re hoping to get going on that this week.  The lower level offices would have liked to start moving back, but wanted to wait for the concrete work to be done and for the elevator to be operational.  FM Roofing had reported to Randy that it would take a week or two to order the materials for the roof repair and then another week or two to complete the project.  It was decided not to go with the 2” ISO insulation.

A court services contract with the City of Lisbon was presented for approval.  Wayne Jones indicated that the contract read the same as before.  Steve Dick motioned to approve said contract and Patty Carlblom seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

The Auditor presented paperwork on goals, policies and regulations in regard to the Housing Assistance Program.  Patty Carlblom made a motion to comply with all regulations and to sign this paperwork and Steve Dick seconded the motion, which carried.

The North Dakota Association of Counties sent correspondence in regard to the recent terrorist attacks in our Nation.  They are asking each County to consider adopting a Resolution condemning the cowardly and deadly actions of these terrorists and supporting the President of the United States as he works to bring the perpetrators to justice.  Patty Carlblom moved that we adopt the following Resolution:

RESOLUTION

Whereas, on September 11, 2001, America was suddenly and brutally attacked by foreign terrorists, and;

Whereas, these terrorists hijacked and destroyed four civilian aircraft, crashing two of them into the towers of the World Trade Center in New York city, a third into the Pentagon outside Washington, D.C., and the fourth into a rural area of Pennsylvania, and;

Whereas, thousands of innocent Americans were killed and injured as a result of these attacks, including the passengers and crew of the four aircraft, workers in the World Trade center and in the Pentagon, rescue workers, and bystanders, and;

Whereas, these cowardly acts were by far the deadliest terrorist attacks ever launched against the United States, and, by targeting symbols of American strength and success, clearly were intended to intimidate our nation and weaken its resolve, and;

Whereas, these horrific events have affected all Americans.  It is important that we carry on with the regular activities of our lives.  Terrorism cannot be allowed to break the spirit 

of the American people, and the best way to show these cowards that they have truly failed is for the people of the United States and their counties to stand tall and proud,

Therefore, be it resolved, that the governing board of Ransom County, condemns the cowardly and deadly actions of these terrorists, and;

Be it further resolved, that the governing board of Ransom County, supports the President of the United States, as he works with his national security team to defend against additional attacks, and find the perpetrators to bring them to justice, and;

Be it still further resolved, that the governing board of Ransom County, recommends to its citizens to support relief efforts by giving blood at the nearest available blood donation center.

Jon Wiltse seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.  Resolution declared adopted.

Correspondence from the North Dakota Association of Counties pertaining to the Clerk of Court’s office was reviewed.  The Auditor will set up a time on October 2nd for the Clerk of Court, County Recorder and States Attorney to meet with the Board regarding this matter.

The Deficiency Poor fund and the County Loan fund were discussed.  The Deficiency Poor fund should be transferred into Human Services and the County Loan fund should be first transferred into the General fund and then to the Road & Bridge fund.  Patty Carlblom motioned that these 3 transfers be done and Jon Wiltse seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

The next 5-County meeting will be hosted by LaMoure County and will be held at the LaMoure Supper Club on October 4th.

States Attorney Wayne Jones checked the Statute regarding per diems for various boards and reported back to the Commission.

The Board again considered the cafeteria plan and it was decided to add enough monies into the preliminary budget to include part time employees at 100% in case this is the way the Board decides to go with this issue.

Debt payments for the three general obligation bonds were discussed.

The Emergency Management position was discussed.  It was felt we should start advertising for this position sometime in November.

Steve Dick motioned to adopt the preliminary budget at $4,137,501.54 and Jon Wiltse seconded the motion, which carried.

An open house for the Courthouse was discussed.  We will try for the end of October before the weather turns colder.

Proposed sick leave and vacation time was discussed.

The next budget meeting was set for Thursday evening, September 20th at 7:00 A.M.  Jerry Lamb should be invited to go through his Road & Bridge budget.  The Water Board should also be asked to come in later to go over their proposed budget.

There being no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Torbenson adjourned the meeting.

ATTEST:

________________________________             _________________________________

Connie Gilbert, Ransom County Auditor        

